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On September 6, 2021, New York State’s commissioner of health designated COVID-19 as “a highly contagious communicable

disease that presents a serious risk of harm to the public health in New York State” pursuant to Section 218-b of the New York

Labor Law. As such, under the New York Health and Essential Rights (NY HERO) Act, all employers with worksites in New York

State are required to promptly activate an exposure prevention plan. The designation of COVID-19 as a highly contagious

communicable disease will remain in place through at least September 30, 2021, at which point it will be reevaluated by the state

commissioner of health.

Based on the NY HERO Act’s requirements, many employers in New York have already adopted exposure prevention plans. For

these employers, the adopted plans should be activated and followed until the designation has been lifted. Any employer with a

worksite in New York that has not already adopted an exposure prevention plan (which satisfies the requirements under the NY

HERO Act) should adopt one as soon as possible.

We are closely tracking NY HERO Act developments and will publish further guidance when additional information becomes

available. If you have any questions related to the act, please reach out to a member of the Cooley employment team.

This content is provided for general informational purposes only, and your access or use of the content does not create an

attorney-client relationship between you or your organization and Cooley LLP, Cooley (UK) LLP, or any other affiliated practice or

entity (collectively referred to as “Cooley”). By accessing this content, you agree that the information provided does not constitute

legal or other professional advice. This content is not a substitute for obtaining legal advice from a qualified attorney licensed in

your jurisdiction and you should not act or refrain from acting based on this content. This content may be changed without notice. It

is not guaranteed to be complete, correct or up to date, and it may not reflect the most current legal developments. Prior results do

not guarantee a similar outcome. Do not send any confidential information to Cooley, as we do not have any duty to keep any

information you provide to us confidential. This content may be considered Attorney Advertising and is subject to our legal
notices.
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This information is a general description of the law; it is not intended to provide specific legal advice nor is it intended to create an

attorney-client relationship with Cooley LLP. Before taking any action on this information you should seek professional counsel.
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